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Madam President,

Hungary welcomes the delegation of Switzerland and thanks them for their excellent presentation. We note with satisfaction that the country acceded to numerous human rights treaties since the first cycle of the UPR. In this regard we recommend Switzerland to ratify the CRPD and its Optional Protocol as well as the first Optional Protocol to the ICCPR before the next UPR cycle. 

We appreciate Switzerland’s efforts to combat trafficking of persons from Eastern Europe which has increased in the past years. Many of them are women exploited by the sex industry who, therefore, need special protection and treatment. We recommend Switzerland to further develop its strategy to combat trafficking and sexual exploitation in cooperation with the countries of origin.

Hungary regrets the decision of Switzerland to reintroduce quotas for citizens of 8 new EU member states with regard to employment, despite these countries representing only 10% of the EU migrant workers in the country. We note that many Swiss companies enjoy the benefits of the common market of 65 million consumers of these member states and are active in our respective countries. We recall in this regard the position of the EU High Representative that this measure is in breach of the Agreement on the Free Movement of Persons as amended by the Protocol of 2004. We trust that the Government will reconsider its decision.

Finally, let me emphasise the importance of the financial and technical assistance Switzerland provides around the world, including to some members of the EU. Hungary highly appreciates such assistance and I would like to particularly express our gratitude for the latest contribution to Hungary by Switzerland which will further enhance the efficient functioning of our judiciary.
Thank you Madam President!

